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and told them that if they ever touched 
any drugs they found, they would come 
back and kill them. 

‘‘The ranchers here deal with cut 
fences and haul drug deliveries off their 
ranches all the time. What ranchers 
think is that the drug cartels beat the 
one rancher and shot Bob because they 
wanted to send a message. Bob always 
gave food and water to illegals, and so 
they think they sent the assassin to 
pose as an illegal who was hungry and 
thirsty, knowing it would catch Bob 
off-guard. What is going on down here 
is not being reported. You need to tell 
the people how bad it is along the bor-
der. Texas is worse. Near El Paso, it’s 
in a state of war; 5,000 people were 
killed in Ciudad Juarez last year, and 
it’s over 2,000 so far this year. Gun 
sales down here are through the roof, 
and I get emails from people wanting 
firearms training. Something has to be 
done, but I don’t hold out much hope. 
These gangs have groups in almost 
every city in the United States. Please 
read below. This is serious business. 
The Barrio Azteca and their subgangs 
are like Mexican corporations and or-
ganized extremely well. If this doesn’t 
get dealt with down here, you guys’’— 
meaning us up north—‘‘will deal with 
it on your streets.’’ And it’s signed 
Bud. 

All I can say is that Mr. POE and oth-
ers have come down here day after day, 
week after week, month after month, 
talking about the horrible problems on 
the border, and this government, the 
Federal Government, is not doing any-
thing about it. They’re not approach-
ing this as it should be approached. We 
need to send the National Guard down 
there. We need to continue with the 
border fencing and stop the illegal 
aliens from coming across, number one, 
and stop the drug traffic and the ter-
rorists who are coming across. This is 
a war down there. We’re fighting wars 
in other parts of the world. This is our 
border, and we need to address this 
problem. 

f 

THEY CARED FOR US: A TRIBUTE 
TO OUR LOCAL DOCTORS AND 
DENTISTS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Northern Mariana Islands 
(Mr. SABLAN) is recognized for 5 min-
utes. 

Mr. SABLAN. Madam Speaker, in 
1914, a young Chamorro by the name of 
Jose Diaz Torres began his training in 
medicine at a small hospital opened by 
the German colonial administration on 
the island of Saipan. Chamorro people 
had their own healing and medicinal 
traditions from ancient times, but 
Spanish colonizers introduced the in-
digenous people to Western medicine, 
and the Germans continued this prac-
tice upon taking control of the North-
ern Mariana Islands at the end of the 

19th century. The Germans had a com-
mitment to training local people, and 
Jose Torres, or Dr. Torres as he came 
to be called, thus became the islands’ 
first local doctor. When Japan sup-
planted Germany, Dr. Torres continued 
his practice in a hospital the Japanese 
constructed. There too, the careers of 
Saipan’s first Chamorro dentists, Dr. 
Manuel Manibusan Aldan and Dr. Juan 
Charfauros Reyes, began. 

Victory over the Japanese in World 
War II brought the United States to 
control of the Northern Mariana Is-
lands. After the war, the islands were 
administered under a United Nations 
trusteeship arrangement that required 
the United States to improve the 
standard of living. This responsibility 
was carried out by the U.S. Depart-
ment of the Navy during the 1950s. The 
Navy built temporary hospitals on 
Saipan for the treatment of both mili-
tary and civilian personnel. In recogni-
tion that the local population needed 
access to permanent medical care, the 
Navy also expanded the colonial prac-
tice of training promising individuals 
in dentistry and medicine. The Navy 
sent Dr. Juan Charfauros Reyes for fur-
ther education to the School of Dental 
Assistants, Navy Hospital, Guam. Doc-
tors Jose Lujan Chong, Francisco 
Taman Palacios, Benusto Rogolifoi 
Kaipat, Jose Tenorio Villagomez, and 
Calistro Camacho Cabrera were sent 
for medical training first to the Naval 
Medical School on Guam and then to 
the Central Medical School at Suva, 
Fiji, in the early 1950s. 

b 2000 
Dr. Carlos Sablan Camacho similarly 

trained in Fiji later in the decade and 
in Hawaii in the 1970s. 

In 1962, two important events took 
place in the Northern Mariana Islands. 
First, the U.S. Department of the Inte-
rior took over the United States’ trust-
eeship responsibilities from the Navy, 
inaugurating the establishment of the 
Government of the Trust Territory of 
the Pacific Islands, the capital of 
which was eventually located on 
Saipan. Second, the residents of Saipan 
witnessed the grand opening of a mod-
ern, civilian-staffed hospital built on 
As Terlaje hill, christened Dr. Torres 
Hospital in honor of Saipan’s first local 
doctor. 

The 1960s and 1970s brought opportu-
nities for the aforementioned local doc-
tors to obtain advanced training in 
Guam and in Hawaii. Joining the ranks 
of the Northern Marianas’ first doctors 
and dentists in 1972 were Dr. Manuel 
Quitano Sablan and Dr. Helen Taro, 
who earned their degree in dentistry 
and medicine, respectively, from the 
Fiji School of Medicine. Like their 
faithful colleagues before them, Dr. 
Sablan and Dr. Taro returned after 
their schooling to be of service to the 
people of the Northern Marianas, tak-
ing care of the dental and medical 
needs of the island community. 

The people of the Northern Mariana 
Islands have the deepest appreciation, 
admiration, and respect for our pioneer 
doctors and dentists—to those still liv-
ing today and to the memory of those 
that have passed on. May their compas-
sion and dedication always be an exam-
ple and inspire more of our young peo-
ple to pursue a career in health care. 

f 

AUDIT THE FED 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Texas (Mr. PAUL) is recog-
nized for 5 minutes. 

Mr. PAUL. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
call attention to my colleagues of a 
vote that occurred in the other body 
today. Senator VITTER from Louisiana 
offered an amendment to the financial 
reform package in the Senate that was 
essentially—it was exactly the same as 
H.R. 1207, which is Audit the Fed bill. 
There was a vote on this, and unfortu-
nately there were only 37 Senators that 
voted in favor of this Audit the Fed 
bill. This is rather sad because it is al-
ready in the House version of the finan-
cial reform bill, and in the House we 
have 319 cosponsors of this bill. So it is 
a very well-accepted bill by a broad 
spectrum of both Republicans and 
Democrats. 

But the reason why this is so dis-
turbing is because of the current 
events going on in the financial mar-
kets. Right now we are involved with 
bailing out Europe and especially bail-
ing out Greece, and we are doing this 
through the Federal Reserve. The Fed-
eral Reserve does this with currency 
swaps. They do this by literally giving 
loans and guarantees to other central 
banks, and they can even give loans to 
governments. So this is placing the 
burden on the American taxpayers, not 
direct taxation, but by expanding the 
money supply, this is a tax on the 
American people because this will 
bring economic hardship to this coun-
try. And because we have been doing 
this for so many years, the economic 
hardship is already here. We have been 
suffering from it. 

But the problem comes that once you 
have a system of money where you can 
create it out of thin air, there is no re-
straint on the spending in the Con-
gress. And then the debt piles up, and 
then they get into debt problems as 
they are in Greece and other countries 
in Europe. And how do they want to 
bail them out? With more debt. 

But what is so outrageous is that the 
Federal Reserve can literally deal in 
trillions of dollars. They don’t get the 
money authorized. They don’t get the 
money appropriated. They just create 
it, and they get involved in bailing out 
their friends, like they have been doing 
for the last 2 years, and now they are 
doing it in Europe. 

So my contention is that they de-
serve oversight. Actually, they deserve 
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